
A service of the Wyoming Lions Club 

  
National First Responders Day-Today.  Thanks for all you do! 
 
100's of Christmas light bulbs were checked by Wyoming Lions members on October 
25th.   Lights will go up on Sunday, November 14 starting at 8 am.   Everyone is welcome 
to help.  Lights will be on from November 24th through January 1st. 
 
City and School elections, Tuesday, November 2nd, polls are open from 7 am to 8 pm.  A 
reminder to those who vote in Wyoming that the new polling place is the Calkins Barn, lower 
level.  Your vote might be the only sign of appreciation these underpaid or unpaid public 
servants receive. Please remember to vote. 
 
Wyoming Museum pancake breakfast, Sunday, October 31st from 7 am until noon, at the 
Memorial Hall, $7.00 for adults, $3.00 for kids 10 years and younger.  The Museum will be 
open.  Free admission.     
 
Nightingale Drug in Wyoming (The Prescription Shoppe) will be having a flu shot clinic on 
Thursday, November 4th from noon to 3 pm. Please call 563-488-3993 to schedule your 
appointment, or with any questions. If in need of a Covid vaccine or booster, please let 
Heather know.  
  
BIRTHDAYS!!!!! 
 Oct 27  Margaret Rohwedder 
 Oct 28  Audrey Smith - 90th – P.O. Box 128, Center Junction, 
         IA  52212-0128    
 Oct 29  Jerry Andresen 
    Justin Steward 
    Corbin Eganhouse 
 Oct 30  Duane Wenndt - 85th – County Road X-75, Wyoming IA 52362 
 Nov 2   Ethan Orr 
 Nov 3   Joseph Bahnsen 
 Nov 4   Madison Gravel 
 Nov 5   Scott Porter 
    Shirley Holerud 
 Nov  7  Aleesha Westphal 
    Josh VonSprecken 
 Nov 9   Cameron Sorgenfrey    
    Hadley Eganhouse 
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ANNIVERSARIES!!!!!! 
 Oct 24  Mike & Sandy Franzen  (6th) 
 Oct 25  Jim & Donna Schewe (35th) 
 Nov 2   Cole & Elli Lineburg 
 Nov 5   Drew & Katie Glenn 
 
GET WELL SOON!!!! 
 Theresa Westhoff 
 Jerry Andresen 
Birthdays and anniversaries are listed through the date of the next newsletter.  We are happy 
to take late submissions.  They are all important and we are glad to share them. 
 
REMEMBERING - 
 Algean Nowachek -99 – of Oxford Junction, died October 26, 2021.  Full obituary 
 at https://www.dawsonfuneral.com/obituary/Algean-Nowachek 
 

Brenda Hollingshead -64– died October 20, 2021  See full obituary at 
https://www.goettschonline.com/obituary/brenda-hollingsheadgoettsch 

 
WELCOME!!!! 
 Ensley Boge – born August 12th -  Kevin & Brittney Boge 
 Nolan Zamastil -  born October 25th – Jason & Allison 
  
Butternut Hallow Crafts- Friday, October 29th 8-7 and Saturday, October 30th 8-4.  1281 45th 
Ave, Oxford Junction, IA . 
 
Pumpkins Patchin’, across from 7602 20th Ave, Wyoming.  Saturday 9-6 and Sunday 12-5.  
$2/ kid’s activities.  Pumpkins for the slingshot are paid by you. Bounce house, corn maze, hay 
rides, corn pit, pumpkin bowling and more! 
 
JJH Hansen’s Now Open! Pumpkin, gourds and much more!  8121 Co-Rd E-29, Onslow. 
Open 8-8. 
 
Anything Country- Open the first Friday & Saturday of the month, 8-4.  110 S. Main St., 
Onslow. 
 
HACAP Food Truck  at Onslow, Tuesday, November 9th from 1-2 p.m. Everyone is welcome.   
Volunteers always needed.  Questions, call Marilyn Gray at 319-480-4037. 
 
Wyoming Post Office hours are:  Monday – Friday 7:15 am to 11:15 am and 1:15 pm to 3:15 
pm.  Saturday hours are 7:30 am to 8:30 am. 
 
You are really old if you can remember the last Wyoming Horse Show held on Main Street.  
The show ring was where Dollar General is now, the carnival was up on the main block, the 
stage was in front of Holly's, and the parade of all the draft horses was on Saturday night.  This 
was 1955.  In 1956, it was moved to the school, and 1957 was the first year at the present 
fairgrounds. 
 
 



Midland is well represented at the FFA National Convention at Indianapolis this week. 
 -Receiving the American Degree are Brett Schoenherr, Griffin Gravel, and Kristina 
 Agnitsch.  Kristina received it for her playground project at the Wyoming Fairgrounds. 
 
 -The Midland Agronomy Team of Justin Agnitsch, Coy Petersen, Hope Saroka, and 
 Jared Crock, they are one of sixteen teams nationally. 
 
           -The Midland Ag Issues Team have placed in the top four as of Wednesday. 
 
From the Midland Times of October 31, 1986:  Comments from Midland First graders from 
the Onslow Center.  “What are you planning to do special for Halloween?”  Josh Soper - “You 
know what I'm going to be? A punk rocker.I just go up and down my street. I stop at all my 
friends.  The best treat of all is candy bars.  I really like them.  I don't know how many I'll get – 
lots I hope.” 
 
SPARKS  @ Zion American Lutheran Church Wednesdays, @ 5:30 pm, with supper, 
singing, and lessons to follow.  Ages 3 - 5th grade.  Everyone is welcome.  If you didn't receive 
an email, contact Cassi Gilson @ 319-480-4032 with any questions and to register. Volunteers 
are always needed.  
 
Senior Dining - 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at the Memorial Hall.  Next will be 
Nov. 3rd.  Call Jerilyn  at 941-380-3117 by the Monday before to let them know you will be 
there. Sixty and over suggested price is $5.00.  Under 60, $6.00. 
 
Never too early to be thinking about your Christmas lights.  Wyoming Area Betterment is 
having a lighting contest again this year.  You don't even have to enter to win. Just turn them 
on.   There are many categories and more each year.  None too big nor too small.  Fun and 
money. 
 
Donate new or good used winter coats (adult small on down), waterproof gloves or mittens, 
boots, hats, scarves. Donations can be dropped off at either school office. Thanks for caring 
Midland Community! 
 

Reservations  

Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. 
Memorial Hall contact Holly’s Town Supermarket at 563-488-2220. 
Calkins Barns contact Wyoming City Hall at 563-488-3970 Monday – Friday from 9 a.m. 
to 11 a.m. 

 
Onslow Presbyterian Church services for October will be at Onslow at 9:30 am.  Services 
for November and December will be held at the Cascade Presbyterian Church at 9:30 am. 
 
Wyoming Methodist Church 

 Food Pantry:   Saturdays from 9:30 to l0:00 am. 
 Services:   9:30 a.m. Sundays 
 

Zion American Lutheran Church services–  Sundays @ 10:30 am  
 



You don’t have to be a Wyoming resident to get the newsletter. Anyone can sign up at 
wyonews@netins.net.  Submit items to this same address. 
 
We need your stories, ideas, birthdays, anniversaries, honors, accomplishments.  We’ll help 
you write or rewrite.  We don’t have a reporting staff to gather the information, so you are our 
reporters.  If news is sent by mail or delivered to the city hall collection point, the name and 
phone number of the contact person must be included. This is required so contact can be 
made to clarify or certify some part of the information that was submitted.  If you have news to 
submit please do so by 10 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month.  Thirty 
words or less.   Please feel free to make a copy of this newsletter to share with your friends or 
neighbors who do not have email.  


